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Dear I
Freedom of Information Request: 162021

Thank you for contacting CITB requesting information under the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA). Your
email, dated 27 July 2021, asked for the following information:

1. The names of organisations that have received funding from the Skills and Training fund for small and
micro-sized construction businesses administered by the Construction Industry Training Board (CITB)
for:

a) Employers with 1 to 49 directly employed staff
b) Employers with 50 to 74 directly employed staff

c) Employers with 75 to 99 directly employed staff

2. The amount awarded to each organisation within each of the above categories a, b and ¢
3. The names of organisations that have received funding from the Skills and Training fund for medium
construction businesses administered by the Construction Industry Training Board (CITB) for:
a. Employers with 100 to 149 directly employed staff
b. Employers with 150 to 199 directly employed staff

c. Employers with 200 to 250 directly employed staff

4. The amount awarded to each organisation within each of the above categories a, b and ¢

And following a clarification conversation with you on the 18t August 2021, the following element was also
added to the original request:

Understanding which sector each business is in i.e., Bricklaying, carpentry etc would also be helpful.

My response is as follows:
Appendix 1 provides all the data requested regarding Q1a) Employers with 1 to 49 directly employed staff

including confirmation of the sector the organisation is aligned to. This provides a response to Q1a) and
Q2 partially.
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Appendix 2 provides all the data requested regarding Q1 b) & c) as well as the remainder of Q2. It also
provides the data in total for question 3 a), b), & c) as well as the whole of Q4 including confirmation of the
sector the organisation is aligned to for each of these elements.

If you are unhappy with this response, or you wish to complain about any aspect of the handling of your
request, then you should contact me in the first instance. If informal resolution is not possible and you are
still dissatisfied, then you may apply for an independent internal review by contacting Adrian Beckingham,
Corporate Performance Director, CITB, Sand Martin House, Bittern Way, Peterborough, PB2 8TY or email
adrian.beckingham@citb.co.uk.

If you remain unhappy following an internal review, you may take your complaint to the Information
Commissioner under the provisions of Section 50 of the Freedom of Information Act. Further details of the
role and powers of the Information Commissioner can be found on the Commissioners website:
https://ico.org.uk/

Yours sincerely
For and on behalf of

Jonathan Francis
Information Risk & Data Governance Manager
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